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Message from the CODRE Chair

New semester, new opportunities for growing 
and connecting with each other to create the 
community of care we want to build for our 
students, faculty, and staff. 

This semester CODRE invites you to participate 
in the Campus-Wide Listening Sessions. Our 
first session will provide the space to reflect 
on the impact of our participation supporting 
diversity in our present moment and for the 
next generations of students the university will 
have. 

I am so proud to mention that after the 
challenges that COVID19 brought to our lives, 
we are presenting the CODRE 2020-2022 
Annual Report from 2020 to 2022. The report 
includes the efforts made not only by the 
CODRE Committees but also the larger UofL 
community. 

CODRE will continue working closely with the 
office of Diversity and Equity supporting the 
initiative of Retention and Graduation. We are 
infused with a purpose; we invite you to get 
involved and engage in the upcoming events 
from the different organizations on campus. 
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THE COMMISSION ON DIVERSITY AND RACIAL EQUALITY (CODRE) WAS ESTABLISHED IN 1998 BY UNIVERSITY OF 
LOUISVILLE PRESIDENT JOHN SHUMAKER, TO PROMOTE A CAMPUS CULTURE OF INCLUSION AND ENGAGEMENT. 

The Commission’s role in diversity-related activities includes:

•	 To serve as the president’s policy advisor on issues of diversity at the University of Louisville. 

•	 To make recommendations to the president for the development or revision of initiatives to make the university a more 
inclusive community, and to report the progress of these initiatives.

•	 To develop strategic and tactical actions in cooperation with the Commission on the Status of Women (COSW) to 
improve the learning and working environments at the University of Louisville. 

•	 To support crucial dialog and efforts to promote cultural values and diverse perspectives that characterize the United 
States that must be reflected in our university.

•	 To serve as a resource to members of the president’s staff, executive cabinet, and individual units that seek assistance 
and advice with diversity and inclusion initiatives.

•	 To recognize and support staff and faculty who have made outstanding contributions in advancing diversity. 

•	 To develop and support programming to augment student learning and research.  

Developed by the Executive Committee of the Commission on Diversity and Racial Equality | April 4, 2017

C O M M U N I C A T I O N S  &  M A R K E T I N G

Campus-Wide  
Listening Session

The first Campus-Wide Listening 
Session of the semester 
September 28, 12:00 to 1:30, 
on MS Teams. “As a campus 
community, how can we support 
the work of diversity, equity, and 
inclusion?” How do you define 
diversity, equity, and inclusion? 
What support do you need and 
what support can you give to 
uplift this important work at the 
University of Louisville? Join us 
for an introduction by Lee Gill, 

Vice President of Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion, and a facilitated 
conversation by Dr. Emma Sterrett-Hong, Associate Dean of 
Equity and Inclusion, Kent School of Social Work. All students and 
employees are encouraged to attend and share their ideas.  

To register to attend these sessions click here.  Registered 
participants will receive a link to the session.

We look forward to hearing your voices. 

We invite 
you to be 
part of the 
change!

 
In 

solidarity,

Maria Concepcion Martinez 
Mayshack (Connie)

2022-2023 Chair of CODRE

CODRE 2020-2022  
Annual Report

In case you missed it, the CODRE Annual Report has been 
finalized and shared with the 
president and her executive 
team. Although it was a long 
time coming the report covers 
the time including our reduced 
capacity of COVID-19 through 
June of 2022. I want to thank 
the standing committees 
for reaching back into their 
memories to share the 
substantial work that CODRE 
did during that time. If you have 
not had an opportunity to read 
the report I encourage you to 
do so. Past issues of the CODRE 
Annual Report can be found on 
our webpage. 

https://forms.office.com/r/5DzD3gcBjy
https://louisville.edu/codre/codre-publications/annual-reports-1
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C O N S T I T U E N C Y 
R E L A T I O N  
G R O U P  R E P O R T S
CODRE Human 
resource 
representative 
Muriel Harris

Compensation & Total Rewards Study 

HR Compensation will be scheduling 
meetings with department leadership 
across campus in the coming weeks to 
review the job architecture framework 
for their respective areas and gather 
feedback. This is the final step in the staff 
classification phase of the project as we 
prepare for the faculty and staff market 
assessment work this fall. You can review 
project updates, timelines and committees 
involved by visiting the Compensation 
and Total Rewards Study webpage and 
checking UofL Today regularly. 

Open enrollment begins Oct 3 

2023 Open Enrollment begins October 3, 
2022 and ends October 14, 2022. Explore 
Your Benefit Mailers have been distributed 
to employees eligible for a university 
benefit plan and employees who are on 
a university benefit plan. We will provide 
updates and information regarding Open 
Enrollment in UofL Today and campus 
communications, so please make sure to 
read each communication leading up to 
Open Enrollment. 

•	 New or continued health care and/

or dependent care FSAs, must be 

elected during open enrollment each 

year. 

•	 Only employees who make benefit 

changes, including FSA changes, will 

receive a confirmation statement to 

approve changes. Employees who 

do not make any benefit changes for 

2023 will not receive a confirmation 

statement.

Workday 

The University of Louisville’s new Human 
Capital Management software system that 
will go live January 2023. Workday will 
help streamline administrative processes to 
improve workflows, reduce redundancies 
and improve the ways in which UofL utilizes 
data. 

Later this year, PeopleSoft data will be 
converted to the Workday platform. During 
this period, we will not have the ability 
to add and/or change any personnel 
data in PeopleSoft or Workday. The 
Workday project team is confirming exact 
dates as well as developing guidance 
on HR operations during this time. More 
communication will be forthcoming. For 
questions, contact 
workdayhr@louisville.edu

D I V E R S I T Y  C E L E B R A T I O N S

Hispanic, Latinx & Indigenous Initiatives (HLII) & Hispanic 
Latinx Faculty & Staff Association (HLFSA) 

HLII partnered with HLFSA for the annual “Noche de Familia 
y Amigos (Night of Family & Friends)”. The event brought 
together other campus partners and many community groups 
for a night of fun, food, and soccer. Th event was at Lynn 
Stadium by the playground during a Men’s/Women’s Soccer 
Double Header and was well attended with attendance around 
200 people.

Other HLSFA dates to remember are: 

HLFSA Team Meeting - 4 pm, Oct. 11  

Almuerzo con HLFSA - 12:30 -2 pm, Sept. 22, and Nov. 16

HLFSA End of the Semester Holiday Event - 12 noon, Dec. 15, at 
the Cultural & Equity Center.

For more information on any of these events email  

Daniela Terson de Paleville.

Hispanic/Latinx Heritage Month 

We are in the middle of Hispanic/Latinx Heritage Month (Sept 
15-Oct 15), many are looking to find intentional ways to celebrate 
Hispanic/Latinx culture. To bring awareness to the issues that 
plague our communities. Below is a glimpse of what has taken 
place and is happening now.

Natural Disasters

The past few days have been very challenging for those who are 
from and are descendants of Latin America and the Caribbean.  
In the span of just a few days, Hurricane Fiona made direct hits 
to Puerto Rico and the Dominican Republic causing significant 
damage. Many are still without water and power. Unfortunately for 
those in Puerto Rico, the infrastructure after Hurricane Maria, that 
happened 5 years ago, was not strong enough to fully withstand 
the effects of this new powerful storm. 

In Mexico, a 7.6 magnitude earthquake hit the southwestern part of 
the country damaging buildings & knocking out power.

It is in these moments of vulnerability that much is exposed--- 
albeit the lack of support and structure towards our most 
vulnerable communities and in the same breath we have 
the privilege of witnessing just how resilient and fluent our 
communities are in the practice of community despite grave 
suffering.

How Can You Help?

If you can support monetarily, please by all means do so. There 
are various grassroots organizations that are doing the work on 
the ground. However, this is not the only way you can support. 
Supporting also means checking-in on your fellow people within 
your circle who have been affected. Supporting is also advocating 
and voting for people who will create better infrastructure 
for a more effective response. Supporting is also sharing out 
information that makes these unfortunate happenings more visible.

Resources & Further Education

Puerto Rico & Dominican Republic Relief fund Information

Puerto Rico’s Black Out Problem 

mailto:workdayhr%40louisville.edu?subject=
mailto:daniela.tersondepaleville%40louisville.edu?subject=
https://abcnews.go.com/US/groups-helping-puerto-rico-hurricane-fiona/story?id=90151121
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1TCX_Aqzoo4
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I N  M E M O R I A M

Dr. Harold R. Howard

CODRE would like to recognize Dr. Harold R. 
Howard. He was the first African American 
graduate of the University of Louisville 
School of Dentistry, served on the City 
of Louisville Board of Alderman and was 
an Army Veteran. Dr. Howard, 81, passed, 
Friday, August 5, 2022

Although he was not a member of CODRE 
his importance as a BIPOC member of the 
university is something to be celebrated. We 
want to express our sympathies to his family 
and the cardinal family who knew him.

Women’s Center Diaper Drive

1 in 3 U.S. families 
continue to struggle 
to provide enough 
diapers to keep a 
baby or toddler 
clean, dry and 
healthy.

The Women’s Center 
is collecting diapers 
for student-parents 

at UofL who may be in need of diapers.

Drop-Off: Sept. 19 - Oct 7

For more information email the Women’s 
Center 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Connie Martinez - Chair
maria.martinez@louisville.edu

Muriel Harris - Vice Chair 
muriel.harris@louisville.edu

Maria Tinnell - Director of Communications  
maria.tinnell@louisville.edu

Wanda Long - Treasurer
wanda.long@louisville.edu

COMMUNICATIONS & MARKETING

Daniela Terson de Paleville
dtdepa01@louisville.edu

CARDINAL ANTI-RACISM AGENDA

Fannie Cox
fannie.cox@louisville.edu

CONSTITUENCY RELATIONS

Dwayne Compton 
dwayne.compton@louisville.edu

DIVERSITY PROGRAMMING

Leondra Gully
leondra.gully@louisville.edu
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U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S

Welcome B(l)ack Meet & Greet

Friday September 23, 5-8 p.m. In the 
SAC Ballroom A. Welcome Black is an 
annual event by the UofL Black Faculty & 
Staff Association (BFSA) that serves as 
a yearly back to school meet and greet 
for black faculty and staff. There will be 
a DJ bringing the vibes, games to play 
and fellowship w/ friends and colleagues. 
We will have vendors from black owned 
businesses and some door prizes to give 
away as well.

Please join us as we kickoff the new 
academic year. The event is free. Food is 
provided and a cash bar is available (cash 
only).

Grandmother Power!! Panel Discussion

The U of L Women’s 
Center is sponsoring 
a panel discussion 
on Wednesday, 
September 28, 
2022 entitled 
Grandmother Power.  

This panel discussion 
will provide insights 
from grandmothers 

on the social justice issues of the day. 
What are we telling our grandchildren and 
future generations when it comes to social 
justice? How does it affect you as a parent, 
grandparent? Come out and learn more at 
this interactive panel discussion--from the 
serious to the lighthearted- from some of 
today’s active grandmothers.

For more information email the Women’s 
Center 

K U D O S

Daniela Terson de Paleville organized the first 
research methods workshop for physicians 
and other health care providers that work 
with patients with spinal cord injuries in Latin 
America! The work was sponsored by the 
American Spinal Injury Association (ASIA) 
Americas committee and invited participants 
from 19 different countries and offering the 

workshop in Spanish. 

Drs. Claudio Maldonado (UofL physiology) and Dr. Camilo Castillo 
(UofL Physical medicine and Rehabilitation) and collaborators 
from University of Texas at Houston, University of Minnesota, 
Clinic Modroños (Spain) and CONICET (Argentina) were also part 
of the project 

Drs. Maldonado, Castillo and Daniela Terson de Paleville are also 
members of UofL HLFSA.

mailto:womenctr%40louisville.edu%20?subject=Grandmother%20Power
mailto:womenctr%40louisville.edu%20?subject=Grandmother%20Power
mailto:muriel.harris%40louisville.edu?subject=
mailto:maria.tinnell%40louisville.edu?subject=
mailto:dtdepa01%40louisville.edu?subject=CODRE%20Communications%20%26%20Marketing
mailto:fannie.cox%40louisville.edu%0D?subject=
mailto:dwayne.compton%40louisville.edu%0D?subject=
mailto:leondra.gully%40louisville.edu?subject=
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/welcome-black-meet-greet-tickets-399528810427
mailto:womenctr%40louisville.edu%20?subject=Grandmother%20Power
mailto:womenctr%40louisville.edu%20?subject=Grandmother%20Power
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/welcome-black-meet-greet-tickets-399528810427

